Page 1 of 3
    Mosier City Council Meeting
 June 4th, 2014

                                          Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Andrea Rogers, Councilors Arlene Burns, Emily Reed, Peny Wallace

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Angie Wilson, City Engineer John Grim
Absent: None     

Excused: Councilors Garth Kightlinger, Mary Lou Perry
Audience and Presenters:  Catherine Taylor, Sheriff Rick Eiesland, Dan Rasmussen, Jan Leininger, Angelina Musik-Comp, Steve Desmond, Commissioner Steve Kramer, Commissioner Rod Runyon, Public Works Staff Marty Matherly.  
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:09 p.m. 
ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS 
None.

BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
Catherine Taylor (C.T.), resident of Mosier for 17 years, spoke from a written script which she presented to the city office later to attach to these minutes.  Her concerns ranged from a stated experience of disrespect from the City of Mosier to environmental concerns like aerial spraying done by unspecified entities.  

Jan Leininger identified herself as a 4th generation Mosier resident and talked about Centennial projects and events such as the Plates for sale depicting the Jefferson House and the Discover Center Mosier history exhibit.  

Commissioners Steve Kramer and Rod Runyon, and Wasco County Staff Arthur Smith presented information on the proposed Wasco County Road Service District.  They will send a link to the 18 month Feasibility Study researched by a Citizen Committee.  The Commissioners passed out hand outs that charted possible property tax increases and benefits to the incorporated cities within Wasco County.  The City Council set a special meeting date of Wednesday June 11th to discuss the issue in greater detail and to have an opportunity to study the issue.
CONSENT AGENDA

1) Approval of Minutes May 7th, 2014
2) Review/Approve Bills and Payroll
Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilor Burns seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.

BUSINESS 
1.  Budget Hearing (Suspension of Regular Council Meeting)
Mayor Rogers suspended the regular Council meeting at 8:05 pm and opened the Public Hearing for the 2014/15 Fiscal Year Budget.  Councilor Wallace motioned to approve the May 21st minutes for the Budget Committee and Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Finance Director Angie Wilson gave the Council and Committee a copy of the requested adjustments, which made minor adjustment of funds to the Centennial Celebration, and added employee benefits to the Street Fund.  Council and the public were asked to discuss the changes and the overall Budget.

Mayor Rogers closed the Public Hearing and opened the Regular City Council Meeting at 8:20 pm.  
2.  Resolution 2014-03:  Declaring election to receive State Revenue Sharing.  Councilor Wallace motioned to receive State Revenue Sharing and Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

3.  Resolution 2014-04:  Adopting the Budget for Fiscal Year 2014-2015.  Councilor Burns motioned to adopt the Budget for Fiscal Year 2014-15.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Council thanked Finance Director Angie Wilson for the excellent work she did on the budget.
4.   Sewer Rate increase Continued Council Discussion

City Engineer John Grim presented alternative calculations and recommended increasing sewer rates to $63.00 per month instead of $65.00.  Grim had included staffing back into the sewer fund.  Alternate proposals (raising rates gradually over a period of years) would create a deficit in the fund in four years.  The deficit could be funded by cash reserves, but would leave no funding for maintenance.  Grim recommended a 1.1% average annual increase that would allow revenue to keep up with costs.  As the population of the city increases, the WWTP payments will be spread over a larger number of households.  Grim had researched alternative rate structures, such as a volume based sewer rate.  The cost would be based on water use in the winter months, which may not capture real use for those who leave Mosier in the winter.  The software for this type of system could cost as much as $10,000.00 plus a new water billing software system.  The rate system would need to be recalculated and this study would cost between $5,000 and $10,000.  This type of system would not be equitable in Mosier because the WWTP doesn’t cost less if each household produced less waste.  The WWTP is sized to serve Mosier at build-out.  Every home must pay a fixed cost.  And then in 30 years the WWTP will have to be rebuilt while requirements also get stricter.  A Volume based rate would represent a very small percent of the over all sewer rate because the fixed costs of operating, maintaining, and constructing a WWTP must be paid.  
Grim recommends billing $63.00 for the sewer utility rate and to start billing all owners of ADU’s the ¾ rate that is required by the MMC.  

Council discussed notifying the public by sending a letter with the next utility bill that explains the situation and that notifies residents that the resolution will be deliberated by Council on July 16th.  If the resolution passes, rates will increase August 1st.  Councilor Reed has already drafted a letter that has been edited by John Grim.

 5.  Approval of Amendment No. 6 to the OMI Agreement 

CH2MHill (OMI) Manager Rick Wolf had worked on this year’s WWTP budget and was able to shave some costs so that Mosier would not have to face the usual increase Maintenance/Operations.  Councilor Reed motioned to approve amendment no. 6 to the OMI Agreement and Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
6.  Hazardous Materials and Fossil Fuel Exports By Rail Resolution 2014-05
Councilor Wallace made a motion to pass resolution 2014-05.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
7. Centennial Celebration:  Promotion Discussion
Councilor Reed presented three options for Council to consider regarding the promotion of the Centennial Celebration.  One option would include promoting to the wider Gorge:  Cascade Locks to Goldendale.  The most expensive would include disseminating postcards at tourist places in Portland.  $1232.00 would cover the cost of a website, banners, brochures, 1000 minicards and postcards to the Gorge and key places in Portland.  This does not include PR.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to spend $1300.00 for promotional materials.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
8. Special Events Permitting Discussion
Council tabled this discussion until a later time when they could study the permit requirements.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Park committee: Manager Fitzpatrick said that she and the Maintenance Worker had interviewed one applicant and that Michael Ligamarri will go through a probationary trial.  
Councilor Reed said that Main Street Mosier was trying to decide what kind of surface to lay down at the Totem Plaza.  Native grass has been discussed.  Council consensus was to provide some green space by surfacing with grass.  

2.  Cemetery Committee:  Mayor Rogers said that Memorial Day was a great success and             that there were many compliments on the landscaping that City Council had invested in.

3. Councilor Wallace presented student art work that could be used for the Mosier commemorative stamp.  Council chose one that would make a lovely stamp.  The Post Office requested that they be allowed to have a booth to sell stamps in exchange for the commemorative stamp.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.                                        Approved this 18th day of June, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Arlene Burns, Council President                              Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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